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2021 
Key Dates 

 
Term 2 

April 19 – June 25 
 

Term 2 Week 1 
 

Monday 19th April 
Student Free Day – Staff 

Professional Development 
  

Tuesday 20th April 
First Day for Students 

 
Friday 23rd April 

Whole School Prayer 
 

Term 2 Week 2 
 

Tuesday 27th April 
Student Led Conferences - 

Day 1 
Confirmation - Parent 
Information Session 

 
Wednesday 28th April 
#6 Open Morning And 

School Alive Tour 
Student Led Conferences - 

Day 2 
Confirmation - Parent 
Information Session 

 
Thursday 29th April 

Confirmation - Parent 
Information Session 

 
Friday 30th April 

Year 2 BW Assembly 
Casual Dress Day 

 
Term 2 Week 3 

 
Tuesday 4th May 

Bravehearts Incursion 
 

Wednesday 5th May 
Student Led Conferences - 

Day 3  
 

Friday 7th  May 
Mother's Day Liturgy 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
Dear Parents and Families, 
 
Welcome back one and all to our new school term. Hopefully everyone had a restful break and 
enjoyed getting out of the routines that school life brings upon us. The start of second term is 
always an exciting one in my eyes as all the preliminary work in getting to know children, 
completing testing etc. has happened and now is the opportunity to really make inroads into 
our relationships and particularly our learning. 
 
Please note: 

 Building construction work on Stage 2 of our Masterplan began over the school holidays 

 Restoration of the Villa Building nears completion and is looking amazing! 
 
Easter Message 
Alleluia! Alleluia! He is risen! Joan Chittister writes: 
 
Easter is here. In the monastery, we fill the chapel with flowers and dance the alleluia down the 
aisle over and over again and end every community prayer period with alleluia so that it begins 
to dance in our hearts as well. We sing to Monday mornings, alleluia; to washing dishes, 
alleluia; to friends and work, alleluia; to dawn and dusk, alleluia; to old things and new, alleluia. 
We especially sing alleluia to you.  
 
As this season of Easter continues and as Term 2 begins, may you too sing the alleluia in your 
hearts and may you find many reasons to “dance the alleluia” in our community! 
 
School Uniform:  
The reason for our school uniform is to ensure that our children are identified as students who 
belong to the community of St. Francis Xavier. When some students continually ignore aspects 
of the uniform policy, this causes resentment and disharmony for other students and families. I 
ask parents to be encouraging and supportive in your role so that the school uniform is 
respected and adhered to and that there is a strong level of equality and fairness in the 
management of the uniform protocol. 

 Full winter uniform may be worn from Day 1 of Term 2.  

 For the first 2 weeks of Term 2 we will be in a transition phase for Uniform. Children are 
permitted to be in either Summer or Winter Uniform. 

 From Monday 3rd May (Week 3) all children are expected to be in Winter Uniform. 
 
Hot Lunch Fridays for 2021 
Again this year the P & F will continue to use the website called Flexischools.com.au for online 
ordering of Hot Lunches.  Each family will need to set up an account, and will order their 
children’s hot lunches through this website every week. All hot lunches will be done via the 
online ordering system only.  
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Term 2 Week 4 

 

Tuesday 11th May 

NAPLAN Testing - Year 3 & 5 

 

Wednesday 12th May 

NAPLAN Testing - Year 3 & 5 

 

Thursday 13th May 

NAPLAN Testing - Year 3 & 5 

 

Friday 14th May 

Year 1 RC Assembly 

 
Term 2 Week 5 

 

Monday 17th May 

Student Free Day 

 

Friday 21st May 

Foundation EH Assembly 

 
Term 2 Week 6 

 

Monday 24th May 

Catholic Education Week 

begins 

 

Friday 28th May 

Foundation TW Assembly 

Casual Dress Day 

 
Term 2 Week 7 

 

Thursday 3rd June 

Year 3 Camp – Sunnystones 

 

Friday 4th June 

Year 6 JF Assembly 

Year 3 Camp – Sunnystones 

 
Term 2 Week 8 

 

Friday 11th June 

Year 5 LL Assembly  

 
Term 2 Week 9 

 

Monday 14th June 

Queen’s Birthday – Public 

Holiday 

 

Tuesday 15th June 

Year 2 Camp - Log Cabin 

Camp Creswick  

 

Wednesday 16th June 

Year 2 Camp - Log Cabin 

Camp Creswick 

Please find attached information about Flexischools.com.au and the step by step guide on 
how to set up your account.  
 

 Hot lunches will continue for Term 2 beginning this Friday 23rd April. Hot lunches are 
supplied by Stewarts Bakery, Mt Clear. 

 If you wish to order a hot lunch for your child please head to the Flexischools website to 
order.  

 Orders must be placed before 10:00am on the Thursday morning prior to each Friday, 
unfortunately late orders cannot be processed. 

 
Hot Chocolates 

 Hot Chocolates will commence in Week 2, on a Monday.  

 Children can purchase their hot chocolate for $2.00 during the first break in the gym. 
 
Volunteers Needed - Hot Chocolates  
Hot Chocolates is a P & F fundraising activity, any parent interested in helping on a Monday 
from 10:30am - 11:45am please contact Ange Staley on 0438599996. At least three volunteers 
are needed each week, to serve hot chocolates and collect money. A regular commitment is 
not necessary, the P & F greatly appreciate any time you are able to donate.  
 
School Open Day & School Alive Tours – Wednesday  28th April 
Next Wednesday 28th April, St. Francis Xavier 
will hold the last of our School Open Morning 
at 9.30am and 6:00pm – for families enrolling 
children in Foundation for 2022.  
 
These sessions will allow prospective families to 
meet with the School Leadership Team and visit 
the Foundation classrooms and to familiarise 
themselves with our school programs and 
facilities.  
 
Please note that Foundation Enrolments for 2022 close on Monday 10th May 2021. 
 
School Closure Days 
Please note that in Term 2 we have set aside two days as a School Closure Days for Staff 
Professional Development.  

 Monday 19th April School will be closed as a Staff  Professional Development Day 

 Monday 17th May School will be closed as a Staff  Professional Development Day 
 
Student - Led Conferences at SFX 
Your child(ren) will be showcasing their schoolwork and discussing learning goals with you 
through Student-Led Conferences. During Student – Led Conferences, your children will lead 
the discussion with you about their school work, while teachers will help direct conversation 
and answer questions you may have.  
 
These conferences are scheduled for Week 2 & 3 
next term, on the following dates: 
 
1. Tuesday 27th  April 2021 
2. Wednesday 28th April 2021 
3. Wednesday 5th May 2021 
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Friday 18th June 

Year 4 BL Assembly 

 
Term 2 Week 10 

 

Friday 25th June 

Last Day of Term 2 

Year 3 CP Assembly 

Casual Dress Day 

 
 

Term 3 
July 12– Sept 17  

 
Term 3 Week 1 
Term 3 Week 2 
Term 3 Week 3 
Term 3 Week 4 
Term 3 Week 5 
Term 3 Week 6 
Term 3 Week 7 
Term 3 Week 8 
Term 3 Week 9 

Term 3 Week 10 
 
 
 

 
 

Term 4 
Oct 4 – Dec 16 

 
Term 4 Week 1 
Term 4 Week 2 
Term 4 Week 3 
Term 4 Week 4 
Term 4 Week 5 
Term 4 Week 6 
Term 4 Week 7 
Term 4 Week 8 
Term 4 Week 9 

Term 4 Week 10 
Term 4 Week 11 

 
 
------------------------------------- 
All other Calendar Dates for 

2021 have been updated 
and can be accessed live on 

the Skoolbag App or by 
visiting the School Website. 

 

These meetings will last for 20 minutes and we encourage all families to attend. Children must 
attend these meetings! 
 
We have several goals for holding conferences using this format:  

 For parents – we hope that you will get to see rather than simply being told about your 
child’s progress.  

 For students – we hope students will take more responsibility for their learning.  

 For teachers – we want teachers to have more meaningful and impactful conferences with 
you.  

 For all – we want to maximize our time together, create ways to partner with one another 
to support student success.  

 
In summary the purpose of these meetings was to celebrate, affirm the children’s learning and 
promote Student Voice.  In response to the recommendations of our 2016 School Review we 
have developed a Strategic Educational Plan with the support and approval of the School Board 
and targeted promoting Student Voice across the school. Highly Effective Catholic Primary 
Schools promote Student Voice. Student – Led Conferences are identified as a significant way 
of developing Student Voice and all the latest research and evidence around Assessment as 
Learning supports this. 
 
Student Led Conferences can be booked online using  PAM 
Please note:  that PAM will be used for booking Student Led Conferences with instruction 
included below. PAM opened for bookings on Wednesday 24th March at 9:00am for you to log 
in a conference time. You can logon yourself and choose your preferred time or alternatively 
contact the office and we can do this for you.  The allocated time is 20 mins per conference.  
 
Student - Led Conferences on PAM - Booking Instructions for Parents 
1. Log into PAM using your Username and Password 

 
PAM can be accessed via the schools homepage:http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-
events/parent-access-module/ or by going directly to the PAM site 
https://pam.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx 
 
2. Click on Parent Teacher Interviews 

3. Select student 

4. Select Core Group 

5. Select Teacher (If your child’s class has 2 teachers, only one teacher has the times 

available.) 

6. Select your time 

7. Click Book Interview 

 The interview times will be displayed underneath your booking window.  If you need to 
alter your child’s interview time please click on the blue pen box and alter your time. 

 If the interview time you have made does not suit and you wish to delete the time, please 
click on the red cross box 

 There is an option to print your interview booking times by clicking the blue printer icon. 
Please do not hesitate to contact the office on 5331 6311 should you have any queries or 
concerns. 
 
School Assembly Dates 2021 
Due to the Specialist Timetable running from Monday to Thursday our School Assemblies will 
continue on Fridays in 2021 from 12:40pm to 1:10pm. Due to COVID19 restrictions, parents of 
just that class presenting the assembly are invited to join us. 
Please see list below. This has also been updated on the school calendar for your perusal. 
 

http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-events/parent-access-module/
http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-events/parent-access-module/
https://pam.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx
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Week Term 1 Term 2 Term 3 Term 4 

1     

2  
Year 2 BW 

30.04.21 

Year 2 AH 

23.07.21 

Year 3 SB 

15.10.21 

3  
Mother's Day 

Liturgy 

Year 1 MM 

30.07.21 
 

4  Year 1 RC 

14.05.21 
 Year 2 GH 

29.10.21 

5  Foundation EH 

21.05.21 
Student Free Day  

6 
Year 6 CC 

05.03.21 

Foundation TW 

28.05.21 

Foundation SM 

20.08.21 
Ballarat Show Day 

7 
Year 5 MM 

 12.03.21 

Year 6 JF 

04.06.21 

Foundation ND 

27.08.21 

Year 1 GJ 

19.11.21 

8 Year 4 PB 

19.03.21 

Year 5 LL 

11.06.21 

Father’s  Day 

Liturgy 
 

9 
Year 3 BGS 

26.03.21 

Year 4 BL 

18.06.21 

Year 5 MA 

10.09.21 

St Francis Xavier 

Feast Day 

10  Year 3 CP 

25.06.21 

Year 4 CJ 

17.09.21 

Foundation 

(Nativity) 

11     

 
Continued Arrangements for End of the School Day Pick-Up 
Please note that modified arrangements for End of the School Day Pick – Up will continue in 
Term 2.  With the construction of the new School Building beginning over the school holidays 
approximately 20 staff car parks have been lost and will require some staff to park on Fortune 
Street until our temporary car park is constructed. 
We are also currently working with the Ballarat Council, our School Board and Catholic 
Education Ballarat on a safe solution to our parking and traffic issue.  
Please see the table below for changed pick up arrangements that continue today. 
 

 3:00pm – 3:10pm 3:10:pm – 3:20pm 3:20pm onwards 

 
Children with Surnames beginning… 

 

Week 1 to Week 3 

 

Monday 19th April 

to Friday 7th May 

 

H - P Q - Z A - G 

 

Week 4 to Week 6 

 

Monday 10th May  

to Friday 28th May 

 

A - G H - P Q - Z 

 

Week 7 to Week 9 

 

Monday 31st May  

to Friday 18th June 

 

Q - Z A - G H - P 
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Thank you to everyone for your continued co-operation and understanding! 
 
Lost Property 
There is a quite a lot of clothing in the Lost Property area left over from last term. Any items 
remaining at the end of this week will be donated to St. Vincent de Paul. 
 
Have a great week! 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Paul Bissinella 
Principal 
 

Catherine McAuley 

Now and again bestow some praise. 

 

Letter to Elizabeth Moore December 1838 

 

Religious Education News 

 

  
Confirmation News 

 Link to Registration Form for Confirmation 

 Link to Confirmation Letter from Fr Jorge 
 
Sacraments are now co-ordinated by the parish of St Alipius, not the school. Parents need to 
register and pay through the parish. Any registration forms filled in for 2020 have been 
shredded and all 2021 registration forms need to be completed and returned to the parish at 
one of the Enrolment and Information Meetings. 
 
Here are some diary dates relating to Confirmation in Term 2.  
 

Enrolment and Information Meeting at St Alipius Church 
CHOOSE ONE 

 Tuesday 27th April at 7:00pm  

 Wednesday morning 28th  April at 10:30am 

 Wednesday 28th  April at 7:00pm 

 Thursday 29th  April at 7:00pm  
 
Please bring your child’s Baptism certificate, payment of $30 (cash or EFTPOS) and completed enrolment form. 
Enrolment forms will be distributed before the meeting and will also contain important details about choosing 
sponsors and Confirmation names. 
No need to book for this event. 
 
The people who paid during 2020 will not need to pay again. A list of those who have already paid for Confirmation in 
2020 has been given to the parish. If you are not sure if you have paid, please email me and I will let you know. 
bluckman@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au  
   
If you need to receive another copy of the preparation booklets, you will need to pay the fee. The preparation 
booklets will be used during the Parent & Child Workshop. You may use the booklets you already have if you received 
them in 2020. 
 
 
 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1DGnpdIcY6zsnYgHdetTHqPuqgqv5Unee/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wz1tIy_a3TWFUE-WgfF5H0rx0ebNjwCX/view?usp=sharing
mailto:bluckman@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Parent & Child Workshop at SFX  
CHOOSE ONE 

 Thursday 6th  May 4:30 - 5:30 

 Thursday 6th  May 6:00 - 7:00 

 Thursday 6th  May 7:15 - 8:15 
 
No need to book for your Parent & Child workshop. 
If you cannot attend on Thursday 6th May, you will need to attend a workshop at another venue. Please inform 
Bernadette Luckman via email  if you are attending at another venue. bluckman@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au    
 

At Emmaus Primary School: 

 Tuesday 4th  May  4:30 - 5:30pm  

 Tuesday 4th  May  6:00 - 7:00pm  

 Tuesday 4th  May  7:15 - 8:15pm 

At St Alipius School: 

 Wednesday 5th  May 6.00pm start 
 

 
Confirmation Celebrations: 
CHOOSE ONE 

 Wednesday 19th  May at 6:30pm 

 Wednesday 26th  May at 6:30pm 

 Wednesday 2nd  June at 6:30pm 

 Wednesday 9th  June at 6:30pm 
 

You may wish to attend a celebration hosted by one of the other schools. Dates are listed below. 
Due to COVID-19 restrictions, each child may have 3 guests and one of these must be his/her sponsor. If there are any 
changes to the Covid restrictions, this number will be changed accordingly. 
Bookings for Confirmation will be online and will open after the last information/enrolment session. Further details 
will be given at the information/enrolment meeting. 
 
Please direct all Confirmation questions to the Parish Office on 53326611. The office is staffed 14 hours per week at 
the moment, so you may need to leave a message. 
 

 

mailto:bluckman@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Baptism 
If your child has been baptised since he/she started at St Francis Xavier Primary School, make sure you have informed 
us and you have sent a copy of the Baptism certificate to the school office. Your child will not be listed as Catholic in 
our school records and you may miss out on sacrament information.  If you are seeking Baptism for your child, please 
call the St Alipius parish office on 53326611. If you wish to convert to Catholicism from another Christian faith, also call 
the parish office. 
  
Bernadette Luckman  
Religious Education  Leader 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL - Sunday 18th April 2021 

 

THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER YEAR B 

  

Gospel  
 
Lk 24:35-48 
 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke 
 
It was written that the Christ would suffer and on the third day rise from the dead. 
 
The disciples told their story of what had happened on the road and how they had recognised Jesus at the breaking of bread. 
 
They were still talking about all this when Jesus himself stood among them and said to them, ‘Peace be with you!’ In a state 
of alarm and fright, they thought they were seeing a ghost. But he said, ‘Why are you so agitated, and why are these doubts 
rising in your hearts? Look at my hands and feet; yes, it is I indeed. Touch me and see for yourselves; a ghost has no flesh and 
bones as you can see I have.’ And as he said this he showed them his hands and feet. Their joy was so great that they could 
not believe it, and they stood dumbfounded; so he said to them, ‘Have you anything here to eat?’ And they offered him a 
piece of grilled fish, which he took and ate before their eyes. 
 
Then he told them, ‘This is what I meant when I said, while I was still with you, that everything written about me in the Law 
of Moses, in the Prophets and in the Psalms, has to be fulfilled.’ He then opened their minds to understand the scriptures, 
and he said to them, ‘So you see how it is written that the Christ would suffer and on the third day rise from the dead, and 
that, in his name, repentance for the forgiveness of sins would be preached to all the nations, beginning from Jerusalem. You 
are witnesses to this.’ 
 

The Gospel of the Lord 
  

REFLECTION by Greg Sunter 
Gospel Reflection  
 
This week we again see something of the quirky nature of the selection of readings for the Sunday lectionary. This passage 
from the gospel of Luke immediately follows the magnificent story of the road to Emmaus and the risen Jesus’ appearance to 
two disciples. Rather than hearing that story we have this account that follows; an account that is very similar to the passage 
of last week in which Jesus appeared to the gathered disciples and dispelled the doubts of Thomas. This week’s reading is 
almost identical except that it does not place the blame of doubt on just one single disciple. Why select this reading as 
opposed to the Emmaus story? Perhaps the decision focused on the fact that this passage shows the risen Jesus appearing to 
all of the disciples and not just two. 
 
However, what this account gives us that last week’s account from the gospel of John did not, is a powerful message about 
understanding scripture. In the final verses of the passage, Jesus reveals to the disciples that his presence with them is what 
he’d been talking about when he’d spoken about the fulfilment of the scriptures. And then, ‘He opened their minds to 
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understand the scriptures.’ This is an important gospel indication that the scriptures are to be read for understanding and for 
meaning. It is an imperative that we delve into the scriptures and look for meaning rather than a surface, literal 
interpretation that is prominent in much of society today. When we only read the scriptures ‘literally’ i.e. accepting the exact 
wording as literally true, we deny the depth and breadth of the scriptural messages that are conveyed through image, 
metaphor, irony and other forms of figurative speech as well as ignoring the rich contextual information that is often hidden 
within and behind the text. Jesus’ enlightenment of the disciples makes plain the importance of ‘understanding’ scripture not 
just blindly accepting it. 
 
Scriptural context – Post-resurrection accounts 
All four gospels include post-resurrection appearances of the risen Jesus. The gospel of Mark – historically, the first written – 
gives the briefest account of the resurrection discovery and it is only in a later addition to the gospel that a post-resurrection 
account appears. However, by the time the gospel of John was written, some 20-30 years later, the theological importance of 
the resurrection had gained more significance as it became more obvious that Jesus’ return to the world was not going to 
happen within the foreseeable future. The gospel of John devotes two whole chapters to the post-resurrection appearances 
of Jesus. 
 
Have you thought? Is ‘Literal’ wrong? 
Is there really something intrinsically wrong about a literal interpretation of scripture? Not at all! It is indeed an essential tool 
of any scriptural interpretation. It is of course important that we first and foremost understand the text as it is written – we 
have to have a literal understanding of the words that are used and what they mean. The problem arises when this is as far 
as we go. If we stop at this stage then we are shutting ourselves off from the richness of the scriptures. If we fail to dig below 
the surface then we are denying ourselves the opportunity of scrutinising our lives in the light of the scripture. 
 
Gospel Focus – Peace be with you 
When Jesus appears in the midst of the disciples, his first words to them are, ‘Peace be with you!’ His appearance among 
them obviously agitated the disciples who were already hiding, in fear of their lives and devastated by the loss of their leader 
days earlier. Jesus’ calming and reassuring words, ‘Peace be with you!’ recognise the reality of what state the disciples are in. 
The words demonstrate that Jesus is meeting the disciples ‘where they are’ – he recognises their distress and fear and 
responds with words that accept what they’re feeling but reassure them of his love and care. They are words that Jesus 
speaks to us too! 

 
A beginning point for discussion of this week's Gospel with children:  
Q. Why were the disciples so reluctant to believe that Jesus had risen? 
Q. How does the gospel writer emphasise the ‘physical’ nature of Jesus’ resurrection. 
Q. Why is it important to ‘understand’ the scriptures, not just literally? 
Q. In what ways is a literal interpretation of scripture attractive for some people?Q. What ‘moment’ of the story can you 
identify with and apply to your own life? 
 
Greg Sunter has worked in Catholic Education (Brisbane) for many years, most recently as a member of the Religious Education team and 
Mission and Formation team. He has extensive experience of praying with young people and forming others to lead prayer with young 
people. He is the author of books on adolescent faith, is a regular speaker at youth and evangelisation conferences, and is a retreat and 
reflection facilitator and presenter. His areas of interest include religious education, theology, scripture, spirituality, Catholic ethos, prayer, 
and ministry with young people. 

 

 
 
 

Curriculum  News 
 

 

 

Book Fair 
The SFX Book Fair will take place next week! 
 
The Book Fair provides children with the opportunity 
to explore literature and select books of interest. The 
Book Fair is a great way to celebrate reading within our community with hundreds of 
fun, engaging and affordable books for the children to discover. This week classes will 
be given the opportunity to view the selected books and write a wish list.  
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Book Fair Details 
 
Who: The Book Fair will again be organised by our wonderful P&F Committee 
 
Where: School Gymnasium 
 
When: To minimise congestion in the Gymnasium, the Book Fair opening hours will coincide with Student Led 
Conferences (dates and times below): 
 

o Tuesday 27th April, 2021 - 3:45pm – 7:45pm 
o Wednesday 28th April, 2021- 3:45pm – 7:45pm 
o Wednesday 5th May, 2021- 3:45pm – 7:45pm 

 
We ask that families visit the Book Fair while onsite prior to or after their child’s Student Led Conference. The option 
to order online will also be available.  
 
Ordering Online 
If you are unable to attend the Book Fair, online ordering is available. Details for online purchases can be located on 
the back of your child’s wish list.  
 
When ordering online and after payment has been accepted, you will be presented with a receipt that includes an 8-
digit receipt number. Please record your receipt number in the space provided on the back of your child’s wish list. 
Remember to also record the amount paid and provide the details of the credit card holder on this form. Please note 
that ordering online does not order your child’s books. Your completed Receipt Record Form will need to be handed 
into the office, as this will be your payment form when collecting your child’s ordered books.  

 

 

 
Colouring in Competition 
We have received several entries for our Book Fair Colouring Competition. If your child is interested in entering this 
colouring in competition, they have until Friday 23rd April at 12:00pm.  A copy of the colouring in competition 
template will be sent home with your child today. Winners will be announced in the newsletter next Monday and 
prizes awarded. Prizes will consist of two $10 Book Fair vouchers per level. 
 
NAPLAN ONLINE- Tuesday 11th May – Friday 14th May, 2021 
In May every year, students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 take part in the National Assessment Program – Literacy and 
Numeracy (NAPLAN). NAPLAN was first introduced in 2008 and has become a routine part of the school calendar in 
Australia.   
 
NAPLAN is how the government; education authorities and schools determine whether young Australians are reaching 
important educational goals.  
In 2019, our school made the successful transition to NAPLAN Online. Moving to NAPLAN online brought many new 
opportunities for our children and teachers that were limited or not possible with paper-based tests. This year again, 
we will administer the NAPLAN tests through the Online National Assessment Platform. Children will complete the 
tests via a secure locked down browser on a suitable device. The year three Writing test is the only test that will 
continue as a pen and paper assessment this year.   
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Some of the main benefits of students taking part in NAPLAN Online include: 
 Better assessment – and more precise results. NAPLAN Online uses a tailored test or adaptive design, where 

the test automatically adapts to individual student performance and asks questions that match the student 
achievement level, allowing the student to demonstrate their knowledge. This provides teachers and schools 
with more targeted and detailed information on students’ performance on the tests. Tailored testing also 
provides an opportunity to broaden the scope of the assessments. 

 Faster turnaround of results. Delivery of assessments online significantly reduces the time it takes to provide 
feedback to schools, students and parents, so teachers can respond more quickly to learning needs. 

As technology develops, ACARA aims to further refine the delivery of the tests to best use the available technology to 
provide increasingly sophisticated assessments and valuable feedback to teachers, parents and education authorities. 
 
Have a fantastic week! 
 
Jayne Bosworth 
Deputy Principal - Learning Enhancement 
 

Wellbeing News  
 

 

Managing anxiety before it becomes a problem 
The attached article gives us all a few great tips on 
how to manage anxiety.  
*Recognise anxiety triggers 
*Know how it shows 
*Give kids tools to manage their states 
*Help kids to understand how anxiety works 
We hope the suggestions may be useful. 

 
Term 2 topic in our SEL (Social and Emotional Learning) sessions will be: Personal Strengths                                              
Children and young people need a vocabulary to help them recognise and understand strengths and 
positive qualities in themselves and others. Research states the importance of identifying and using 
individual strengths which in turn promotes student wellbeing, positive behaviour and academic 
achievement. 
Children will be given many opportunities to build vocabulary when discussing personal, social and 
ethical challenges. 
 
Happy Days, 
 
Jane Clark                                        Carla Cicchini   
Wellbeing Leader                          Digital Technologies Leader 
 
 

 
Physical Education News 

 
Senior School Athletic Sports @ SFX  
Unfortunately the only thing we couldn’t control, the weather, got the better of us 
last week, meaning we couldn’t conduct our Yr 3-6 Athletics Day as planned. The 
safety of all participants was paramount in the decision.  
 
We are endeavouring to organise and reschedule this event and will inform you of 
the details as soon as they have been finalised. Thank you for your support and 
understanding. 
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Primary School Netball competitions 
Registrations are now open for Primary School Netball competitions for Year 3/4’s and 5/6’s on 
Tuesday or Wednesday afternoons. The season begins in May and is held over 8 weeks (no finals). 
Please contact me if your child would like to be involved. 
 
Calendar Events 2021 
Term 2 

 Friday 23rd  April - Catholic Primary Schools Cross Country @ Fed Uni 
 Friday 7th  May - Catholic Primary Schools Netball (Girls & Mixed) 
 Friday 7th  May - Catholic Primary Schools Soccer (Boys, Girls & Mixed) 
 Friday 21st  May - Catholic Primary School Football @ St Pat’s College 

 
Have a super week everyone. 
 
Shaun Carroll 
Sports Co-ordinator 
 

Uniform Shop Update 
 

NEWS from the Uniform Shop:   

 

 EFTPOS AVAILABLE in the Uniform Shop 

 POP up shop will be happening again in the undercover area on Friday 26th  March 2:45 to 

3:30 all uniforms for sale $5 and $10 

 

 
 

Opening Hours Term  1 2021:  

 Monday 8.40 am – 9.10 am  

 Wednesday 8.40 am – 9.10 am  

 Friday 3.00pm – 3.30pm 

 

 

Available NOW! 

 Boys school socks $10 a pair 

 School coats available $55 

 Swim hats available $10 

Price List & Order Form 
The price list and order form is downloadable from the schoolbag app.   
Orders with full payment may be left at the front office. 
 
DONATIONS PLEASE 
Please check your cupboards for any uniform items you no longer need. Donations of second hand 
uniforms can be left at the shop with Sam or Yvonne. All donations are appreciated. Thanks. 
 

Uniform Shop Volunteers – we need your helpAll we need is half an hour of 
your time once or twice a term!! 

Please Sign Up to Help in the Uniform Shop by clicking on the following link: 
https://signup.com/go/JvsbATD 

 
or text Yvonne Arnts on 0426 240 496 if 
you are able to help, with your preferred 
day. Thanks. 
 
The shop is open and EFTPOS available in 
store and for all your online orders. All 
orders to be picked up at front office  

 

https://signup.com/go/JvsbATD


 
Called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition we will enrich thinking, expand horizons and pursue excellence! 

 
Community News  

   

 
Congratulations 
Congratulations to Scarlette (5MH) and Evie (3SB)  Woolfe and Casey and Luke on the safe arrival of Mack William 
Woolfe over the school holidays! 
 
  

 

 

 
TERM 2 PROGRAM 

MULTI-SPORTS (90 MINUTES) 
Wednesday's After-School 3:25pm - 4:55pm 

(21st of April) to (23rd of June) 
Footy, Netball, Soccer, Hockey & Basketball. 

Preps to Grade 4 
$220 for the 10 week program 

Enrol online www.kellysports.com.au 
Any queries call or text Dom on 0417 967 621 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Go to our St. Francis Xavier Facebook page for more photos: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Francis-Xavier-Primary-School/273229632859103?ref=hl 
 

 

http://www.kellysports.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Francis-Xavier-Primary-School/273229632859103?ref=hl

